ERA Scanning Work Group Meeting


Date:
May 22, 2001

Time:
3:00 – 4:30 pm

Location:
Rockledge 2, Room 3087

Next meeting July 10, 2001 Rockledge 2, Room 3087

1. Announcements – Everyone introduced themselves, since several new individuals had joined the group.

2. CSR May AIDS Pilot Update – Mike Cox and Ranga Srinivas reported on the CSR AIDS pilot. CDs are being created for reviewers in eight study sections. The CDs being created can run on either a PC or MAC. The goal is for the CD to auto run on either system, although some of the bugs are still being worked out for the MAC. The first mailing of CDs to reviewers occurred May 24th. Subsequent mailings to occur June 7, 8, and 24th. 

3. Scanning at the NIH – Dr. Steve Hausman previewed a presentation he will make at the next EPMC meeting detailing the results of the recent survey on NIH scanning initiatives at NIH (see attached presentation). As examples, he discussed the following projects:

a. NIA is scanning small grant applications and placing them on CDs for reviewer use. Images are indexed using optical character recognition (OCR) to create searchable text.

b. CSR is participating in the AIDS pilot to scan grant applications for reviewers. CSR also scans grant applications for the BECON project and places images on CDs. The images are indexed using OCR to allow for basic text searching. 
c. NCI is scanning Summary Statements, eGrants, and funded grant applications into digital format and populating a searchable web-enabled database. Volumes include approximately 2,600 applications per round; and a total of 15,000 grants are filed into the system. Dr. Hausman noted that contractors can scan approximately 1 million pages per week.
4. OD/ORS Scanning Initiative - John Solomon and Margaret Agresti updated the group on the OD/ORS scanning initiative. The pilot began on April 30th using Xerox Digipass scanners. Images are transmitted to Stonestreet for bookmarking and CD pressing. The CD will “autostart” upon loading, bookmarks are being created to the standard application sections. John Solomon requested input from the group on recommendations for the two sorts within the table display on the main menu (Grant Application Number and Principal Investigator).
a. Lessons Learned to date: Scanning is not the problem. Bandwidth limitations, however, may affect transmissions during peak times. Two scanners are in use until December when contractor changes. 
5. Open Forum for discussion and comment:
a. How to block reviewers in conflict; can it be automated? 
b. Assignment information is proprietary. 
c. Low resolution scanning works for standard print. Higher resolutions could be made available on both CD and future web site, however file sizes would increase significantly. Higher resolutions are needed for primary reviewers to interpret graphics. Until higher resolutions are provided, primary reviewers must continue to use original graphics contained within grant application appendices. 
d. There are problems viewing the summary statements from IMPAC II in client/server environment.
e. What is value added? 
f. Useful life of unfunded applications is negligible, only value is in funded applications.
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